                             CYNGOR CYMUNED PENCAER

PENCAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Tuesday 10th May at 8.30pm



                  St. Nicholas Community Hall
Present: Cllrs: Mrs R Lloyd, Mrs. Barbara Lewis, E Perkins, R Llewhelin.
In attendance:  Mrs Emma Beynon – Clerk
                         C.Cllr O James
1. Ymddiheuriadau  /  Apologies for absence
Mrs Eleri Duggan, D Reed.
2.  Datgan diddordeb  / Notification of interest
None
3. Cofnodion y Cyfarfod 11 Ebrill 2016 / Minutes of the meeting held on 11th April 2016
          Accepted - Proposed by Cllr R Llewhelin seconded by Cllr Rhian Lloyd
4. Materion yn codi  /  Matters arising:  
Henner Cross – Llanwnda Road – Reply received form Emrys Llewelyn PCC. No action to be taken by PCC as road considered to be ok. Cllr E Perkins to forward photos to clerk to submit to PCC.
5. Ariannol / Finances
Balance of current account:- £2591.54
6.      OVW
Deputy Chief Officer of Hywel Dda health board Sam Denton attended OVW last meeting held on 19th April.  A very informative talk was given stating more representation of public interest required from Community to try and improve health service. They would like to work with Town and Community Councils.
Draft charter – Councillors advised to read very carefully

OVW have secured 3 years of fixed funding and all councillors advised to attend code of conduct training.

Cllr D Reed joined the meeting at 8.40pm.

7. Llythyron  /  Correspondence:
· Planed – Newsletter – councillors noted receipt.
· Rt Hon Stephen Crabb MP – BT community update – councillors noted receipt.
· Bobath – Information – defer funding request.
· PCNPA – Draft policies  – councillors noted receipt.
· Claire Jones PCC Monitoring Officer - Local Government Ethical Framework – councillors noted receipt.
· PCC - Statutory Notice - proposal to establish a new 3-16 Welsh medium school in Haverfordwest – emailed to councillors – councillors noted receipt.
· OVW – Older people in Wales Commissioner's Newsletter – emailed to councillors

· OVW - Smarter Energy Future for Wales – report – emailed to councillors

· Governing Body Ysgol Wdig - Additional Community Governor – reply from PCC – councillors noted receipt.
· Hywel Dda Health Board - Transforming mental Health Services – councillors noted receipt.
· Emrys Llewellyn PCC – reply to issues raised - See item 4.
· Grant Thornton Annual Audit – clerk requested if she be allowed to defer audit closing date until July 2016 – all agreed. Clerk to contact Grant Thornton.

8.  Requested agenda items from last month’s meeting

PCNPA – Draft report local development plan – a report on training attended was read. New plan is due out in 2020. In June 2016 new legislation is to be introduced that if a developer wishes to build 10 or more houses they must approach the Town/Community Council before submitting application. Present LDP hasn’t delivered the number of houses as the plan stated. Cllr Perkins to draft a reply to consultation on behalf of Council and will forward a copy for councillors to agree. More candidate sites needed - previous applications need to be resubmitted. They are looking for small plots of land to include in New LDP. More courses to come in the future – 2nd set of workshops to be held Jan/Feb 2017.
9. Materion Eraill  /  AOB (at Chairman’s discretion) 
Clerk to send letter informing Village Hall committee of reps from Community Council.

Date of next meeting  6th June 2016.

Signed .............................................................................
Date ..................................................................

